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     Rector’s Ramblings . . . Tercentennial Prelude
“Eight-Week New Testament Bible Challenge”
Ok, so last summer over 50 people signed up for the 90-Day Bible Challenge.  I will have to admit that it was tough at times to keep up with the amount of reading necessary to read the bible cover-to-cover in that amount of time.  It seemed like the Old Testament went on forever! For many people it was very unfamiliar territory.  Without additional information it was difficult to put it all together in any sort of comprehensive narrative.  By the time it came to reading the New Testament, a lot of people felt worn out.  As a result, not everyone completed the 90-Day Challenge.  I am certain, however, that all who attempted it received something positive for their efforts.  
It is with this in mind that I have devised my summer reading challenge for 2013.  It will be somewhat shorter in length, not as expansive in scope, and require a more manageable amount of daily reading time.  Rather than a 90-day challenge, this one will be 72 days (eight weeks) and will focus exclusively on the four Gospels (Matthew, Mark, Luke and John) and other New Testament writings that reveal something about the life of the early Christian communities.  The daily reading selections will amount to an average of 3-4 pages a day, or a reading time of about 10 minutes.
The time period I’ve chosen for our 2013 Challenge will begin on Sunday, July 14th and end on Saturday, September 7th.  I’ve chosen these days for two reasons.  First, so that I can get myself prepared to maintain a 72-day online blog of our readings similar to the one I kept for last year’s challenge.  Second, so that we will finish this New Testament Challenge the day before we kick-off our 300th Year celebration with a commemorative service from the 1662 Book of Common Prayer, which was the English prayer book in use when St. James’ was founded.  What better way to begin our Tercentennial than to be fresh off the reading of the biblical record of the Good News of Jesus Christ and the very human efforts of the first Christians to live out their faith in a new world?
More information on the Eight-Week New Testament Bible Challenge will be forthcoming, with an opportunity to sign-up for special email notifications and how to participate in the online blog.  I hope that you will join me in this journey towards our 300th anniversary! 
Fr.Jim Bimbi
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Graduating from High School
[image: C:\Users\gthomas\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\1TRE7R3A\133-556-340_7bd3_122.jpg]Sam Craig graduates from Salesianum, and will be attending Drexel University to study environmental engineering.  He is the son of Jim Craig and Kathy Kwiatkowski. 
Sam has served as an acolyte for eight years at St. James’, is active in the Youth Group, participated in a mission trip to Kentucky and youth trips to New York City and preached at Christmas Eve Services.
[image: C:\Users\gthomas\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\1TRE7R3A\olivia j.jpg]
Olivia Jessup is graduating from St. Mark’s High School and will be attending the University of Delaware in the fall. She is the daughter of Lee and Allison Jessup. 
Here at St. James’ she has served as an acolyte for 8 years, participated in a mission trip to Kentucky, was elected to a 1 year term on Vestry and attended diocesan convention as an alternate delegate.
[image: C:\Users\gthomas\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\1TRE7R3A\Scott Senior Photo.jpg]Scott Miller is graduating from the Tatnall School. He will attend the University of Delaware and plans to major in Chemical Engineering. He is the son of David and Lorraine Miller.
Scott has served as an acolyte at St. James’ for the past eight years.
[image: C:\Users\gthomas\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\1TRE7R3A\Piedmont-20130515-00200.jpg]

Ian Prescott is graduating from Sanford High School and will be attending Juanita College in the fall.  He is the son of Steve and Mary McCauley Prescott.
Here at St. James’ Ian has served as an acolyte for the last 8 years.


[image: ]Our College Graduates
Jesse Donald Taylor is graduating from Worcester Polytechnic Institute with a BS in Mechanical Engineering with Mechanical Design with Distinction. He is the son of Andrew and Robin Taylor.  Jesse will be working for GE this summer and will continue in the Master’s Program at WPI in the fall.
[image: C:\Users\gthomas\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\1TRE7R3A\100_1957.JPG]
Laura Vrana graduated with her Master of the Arts in English Literature from Penn State University, where she will be immediately continuing on to work toward her Ph.D., focusing on ethnic American literature and poetry while teaching writing classes.
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[image: Parish LIfe]There will be a meeting of the Parish Life Committee on Wednesday evening, June 19th in the Lounge of the Parish House at 7:00 PM.  New members are welcome.

[image: ][image: DiocesLogoF4]Food Shelf and Sundry Closet -- Donations may be made any time during the month.  The following are in short supply:  jelly, tuna, canned meat, fruit in easy-open containers, spaghetti, Chef Boyardee pasta, single rolls of toilet paper, soap, shampoo…  Items with easy-open lids are helpful.  Please be sure to check expiration dates. With school ending some children will not be getting free or low cost breakfasts and lunches increasing the need for your generosity.  Thank you for your donations to the food closet. 

Summer Fest—Saturday, June 15, 2013. Join with other Episcopalians around the diocese for a day of fun, fellowship and worship.  Camping available Friday Night.
Killen's Pond State Park—Felton, Delaware.  (The calendar enclosed with this newsletter mistakenly lists it as Lum’s Pond.)
 
Staying Informed
A question recently came to the Vestry asking why the printed newsletter is not mailed every month.  It was mentioned that receiving the newsletter is especially appreciated by those who are limited in their ability to come to church for worship on a regular basis.
While it has been the practice to attempt to issue a newsletter on a monthly basis, this has not always been done due to limitations of staff time, the lack of newsworthy material submitted by parishioners, and the timeliness of the information.  In addition, our continued budget deficits have kept us mindful of the costs of copying and mailing.
In recent years, as more people have access to the internet, we have sent out weekly emails called the “eEpistle” as a way of providing timely news, announcements and reminders.  If you have an email address and are not currently receiving the “eEpistle”, please call Genia in the office at (302) 994-1584 and we will put you on the list.
For those who do NOT use email, we are considering the possibility of printing and mailing the weekly “eEpistle” to home addresses as a way to keep everyone informed of what’s going on around St. James’.  Our ability to do this will depend upon the total number of people who would like to take advantage of the direct mail option.  If you do NOT use email and would like to receive the weekly mailing, please call Genia in the office or write us a note no-later-than June 17th.  We will then make the decision as to the best way forward to keeping everyone informed of the activities and news of the parish.

[image: ]VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
JULY 15-JULY 19  9AM – Noon
Children 3 years old and up. 12 and over can serve as junior counselors and earn service hours for school.  Cost is $25 for the week (scholarships available- see Far Jim).
Register early so that we know how much to order.  The kids always have a great time!  Tracey McCracken is coordinating the program for us.  If you can volunteer to help, call her or Genia in the office.  There will be crafts, games, Bible stories, music, and snacks.  A registration form is included with this newsletter.  If you don’t have a child or grandchild who can use it, consider passing it on to a friend or neighbor. A great time will be had by all!  

[image: ]We host Family Promise the week of June 9th   Once again the families will be able to use classrooms as bedrooms.  If you can serve as an overnight host or dinner provider, speak with Susan Winward, Valerie Brunson or sign-up in the Parish Hall.  This is a most rewarding ministry for both those who serve and those who are served. The Family Promise coordinators at their recent meeting identified the need for NEW toys and games for children of all ages.   We have been using old and battered toys from the St James’ nursery that have little life left in them!  In addition to the toys and games would someone be willing to donate (for the week) or purchase a Wii gaming system?  Please see Susan Winward or Valerie Brunson if you have questions. Donated toys can be left in the office labeled Family Promise.  Thank you for your generous support of this ongoing ministry.

What’s Brewing? A Men’s Retreat in Rehoboth Beach!
The Women’s Retreat in Rehoboth Beach in February of this year was such a success that Fr. Jim has scheduled the weekend of October 25-27 for a Men’s Retreat to be held at Memorial House.  Playing off the women’s retreat theme of “Know Chocolate for Lent,” the selected theme for the men’s retreat will be “Know Beer for Oktoberfest: Brewing Up Our Mission.”  The cost is $200 for two nights lodging and 6 meals.  Men – Get this on your calendar now, yeast ye miss this event!  Fr. Jim has a few ideas fermenting and will be brewing up something special to uncork during the weekend.

PLEASE NOTE:  Calendar Changes and Correction
We efficiently printed ahead of time the calendar page that was inserted in this newsletter.  However, please note the following changes and correction:
	Tuesday Evening Bible Study at the Bimbi’s – This study may be moved to a 	different day and time from what is listed on the calendar.  Please check with Fr. 	Jim regarding the schedule for June.
	
	The Diocesan event of Summer Fest on June 15th will be held at Killen’s Pond in 	Felton, not Lum’s Pond.



St. James’ Episcopal Church, Mill Creek Hundred
Minutes of the 2013 Annual Meeting 
April 23, 2013
After a single worship service at 9:00 a.m., the congregation adjourned to the Parish House for brunch, provided by the Vestry, and our Annual Meeting.
At 10:45 a.m. the Annual Meeting was called to order followed by an opening prayer.  
Sr. Warden, Bruce Vrana, welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending.  He reminded everyone to sign in.  There were 71 church members in attendance.
 A motion was made and seconded to have Nancy Patterson take minutes of the meeting.   
A motion was made to dispense of the reading of the 2012 Minutes.  The Minutes from the 2012 Annual Meeting were approved as written.
Before voting for new Vestry members, the Senior Warden thanked all members of the Vestry for their service with special acknowledgement of the outgoing members:  Sister Barbara Jean Brown, Olivia Jessup and Gail Zimmerman.  
This year’s candidates are:   Barbara Anzilotti, Carolyn Joynt, Kathy Kwiatkowski, Moriah Niehaus, and Sister Julian Wilson.  There were no nominations from the floor. The Vestry candidates were elected by acclamation.
Steve Prescott presented the Financial Report.    A motion was made and seconded to accept the Financial Report as written.
The Year In Review
Fr. Jim thanked the Vestry members for their dedication and support.  He congratulated Olivia Jessup for being the first under-21 year old to serve on the Vestry.  She also served as an alternate delegate to the Diocesan Convention.  
Youth Activities & Parish Involvement:  
A video of youth activities during 2012 was presented.  The Youth Group was very busy during 2012.  They assisted with the SMACA Start-Up Rodeo in the fall, painted the inside of the Parish House, served at the Turkey Dinner, took an overnight trip to New York City, participated in the Christmas Eve Service, helped with the Shrove Tuesday Evensong and Mardi Gras Celebration, organized and hosted the annual Easter Egg Hunt and prepared the hotdog luncheon after the hunt. They are planning several events still to come:  5K run/walk, End of Year celebration and youth recognition, and a Spiritual Retreat in the Poconos.
Property Committee
Fred White gave the Property Committee report. The purpose of the Property Committee is to preserve our heritage and maintain the buildings and grounds.  He thanked Jack Parker, Dick Prettyman and Larry Heinold for repairing the wall around the church.   The committee was not as active this year due to financial reasons and a matter of luck that nothing drastic went wrong.
Family Promise
Valerie Brunson explained the Family Promise Program.  Andy Taylor, a member of the Family Promise Executive Board, mentioned that the program is garnering attention on a state level.  They are looking into what we are doing to make it successful.
Fran Mayhew could use some help with a sewing project she does for Family Promise.
The Day Center in the Rectory provides access to resources to the families through the use of the computers.
90 Day Bible Challenge
Over 50 people signed up the for the 2012 Bible challenge.  Fr. Jim maintained the Rector’s Daily Blog during the challenge.  He thanked everyone for their participation and said it was a wonderful experience.
Budget
The 2012 Budget originally projected a deficit of $23,000.  Due to additional pledging, a 40% reduction of office hours and other savings the year end deficit was reduced to $8,174.
Committee Reports  
Parish Life 
Jerry Clark announced that new members are welcome to join the Parish Life Committee.  Jerry would like procedure notes for various activities.  She is going to prepare a manual with instructions for all activities.
Shawl Ministry
Sue Strecker announced that the Shawl Ministry now meets every other month.
Mission Ministries
Gail Zimmerman thanked everyone who has helped with various mission projects.
Financial Advisory Committee
Steve Prescott thanked the FAC for all of their work.
Unfinished Business – There is none.
New Business
Tercentennial Capital Campaign
St. James’ is very fortunate to have Stan Diver as our liaison with the Diocesan Advancement and Development Fund.  We are in the process of preparing the details to be presented to the committee.
Fr. Jim has met with various groups and individuals to generate ideas of what improvements need to be done.  Committee Chairpersons are in the final stages of being identified.
Mission/Outreach
Jerry Clark would like to know the status of the various ministries Jo Ann Koskol managed.  Jerry is currently taking care of the Women’s Prison Ministry.  
St. James’ Choir
Keith St. John, Music Director, made a request for additional choir members.

Rector’s Report
Tercentennial
A printed pamphlet of tercentennial events will be available for church members.  In addition, all regular yearly events will still be held. The wording on the banner will be: 300 Years of Witnessing God’s Love		
Tercentennial Schedule
Sept. 8, 2013 
 “English Colonial Beginnings”, Worship from 1662 Book of Common Prayer 
Oct. 13, 2013 
 “Our Common Heritage”, Evensong at Immanuel on the Green, New Castle, with 	 	 combined choirs and preaching by Fr. Jim Bimbi
Nov.  3, 2013 
 “Church for a New Nation”, Worship from 1789 Book of Common Prayer
Dec.  7, 2013 
 “The Festivals of Light”, Marty Goetz in Concert at St. James’
Jan. 12, 2014
 “The Victorian Revival”, Worship from 1892 Book of Common Prayer
Jan. 25, 2014 
 Coro Allegro Concert, featuring “The Lord is a Sun and Shield” composed in 1714 by 
 William Croft for the coronation of King George I.
Feb 16, 2014
	“Expanding Mission”, Evensong at St. James’ with choir of Immanuel, New Castle, and 		  preaching by Fr. Chris Keene
Feb. 21-22, 2014 
 Host the Diocesan Convention, Dover – This will be an opportunity to tell our story.  
Mar.  9, 2014 
 “20th Century Modernism”, Worship from 1928 Book of Common Prayer
Apr. 15, 2014 
 Host Bishop and Clergy at St. James’, Renewal of Ordination Vows
Apr. 20, 2014 
 “The Church of Today”, Easter Sunday with Bishop Wright
May   3, 2014
 “American Music”, New Ark Chorale in Concert at St. James’
Jun. 8, 2014 
“Expanding our Horizons”, Worship guided by the Holy Spirit & the Traditions of the
  Episcopal Church    
Rector’s Focus for 2013-2014
Faith and Spiritual Development
· CREDO Conference in June – Spiritual, Vocational & Wellness issues
· New Bible Challenge this summer will focus on the New Testament
· Study Group – Daytime and Evening
· Men’s Weekend Retreat – October 25-27, 2013
Pastoral Ministries
· Good Shepherd – Wants to revisit this ministry
· Spend more time in visitations
Capital Campaign
· Support the Capital Campaign 
Survive the Tercentennial Celebration 
Fr. Jim stated that he is very blessed to be called to serve at St. James.
Announcements
· Introduced our new Priest Associate, The Rev. Louise Howlett
· The St. James’ website is being redesigned incorporating other social media.  This will provide information about St. James’ to those who are looking for a church to attend.  It will also be used to announce up coming events.
· Summer Schedule – June 2nd through September 1st – 8am & 9:30am
· Youth Retreat – June 7 – 9, 2013   Fr. Jim thanked Barbara Anzilotti for allowing the Youth Group the use of her home in the Poconos
· June 15, 2013 – The First Diocesan Summer Fest
· Week of July 15, 2013 – Vacation Bible School
· During the summer he will try to provide opportunities to have Holy Conversations regarding Civil Unions & Marriage
Words of Thanks
	Fr. Jim thanked the following
· Bruce Vrana, Sr. Warden, and Carolyn Joynt, Jr. Warden, for their dedication.
· The teachers & other helpers who work with the youth.
· Susan St. John for her work with the younger children.
· David Niehaus & Cynde Bimbi for their work with the Youth Group.
· Keith St. John for having introduced new songs and for being a joy to work with.
· Fran Mayhew for all her work on the Tercentennial.
· The Bazaar Ladies
· The Rev. Louis Howlett
· Megan Joynt for the poem she composed.
These are the things Fr. Jim is thankful for this year.
Fr. Jim read the Necrology.
The Annual Meeting was adjourned at 12:00 pm with the saying of the Lord’s Prayer.
Respectfully Submitted,
Nancy Patterson
Clerk of the Vestry
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June Birthdays
1
st
 
Barry Coverdale
Brooke Taylor
4
th
Sandy Cornelia
9
th
Harry Garraway
10
th
Marlene Jackson
Sara Kalenkoski
14
th
Kevin Heinold
Millie Spence
17
th
Jonathan Burns
18
th
John Nuss
20
th
Paula Green
Ally Markham
Megan Joynt
22
nd
Rebecca Manthorpe
Steve Coverdale, Jr.
24
th
Cathy Brown
25
th
Erik Hollstein
Taylor McCracken
Susan Miller
27
th
Ellen White
28
th
Dolores Hamilton
Megan Hollstein
30
th
David Hoppenjans
) (
♥
    
June
 Anniversaries
   
♥
4
th
Dorothy & Edward Loveland
5
th
Donna & Joseph Valiante
6
th
Tracey and James McCracken
7
th
Michelle & Kevin Minor
8
th
Robin & Cory Brennan
10
th
Sara & Charles Kalenkoski, Jr.
14
th
Cathy & Larry Goldstone
15
th
Valerie & Brian Hall
17
th
Christie & Derrick Hale
Dorianne & Bill Short
19
th
Sally & Raymond Logue
20
th
Jenny & Bruce Vrana
21
st
Debby & John Nuss
23
rd
Sue & Paul Haefner
Kathy & George Elliston
26
th
Kay & Bob Meckelnburg
Doris & Ralph Stampone
27
th
Laura & Borden Adams
29
th
Eileen & Doug Marvel
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Missing from the photo is David Winward.
)Happy Father’s Day!!
June 16th
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September Anniversaries
6th
Loretta and Bill Perry
8th
Jane and Harry White
13th
Marisa and Mark Morales
18th
Debbie & Eric Dunford
19th
Jennifer and Mark Idell
28th
Carolyn and Sean Joynt
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Summer brought us new guests at Family Promise.  We would like to thank the many volunteers who helped set up, provided the food, overnight hosts, take-down crew and those who did the laundry.  We were delighted with the musical talents of one of the young boys who played the piano for our hosts on Saturday night.
 
If you have not had the opportunity to become involved in this worthwhile ministry, there are many roles you can participate in.  It is never too late to become involved and get to know your fellow parishioners.  Our net host week is 
September 25
th
.  Look for the sign-up sheet in the bull on the Family Promise bulletin board in the Parish Hall.  Please contact Susan Winward or Jennifer Idell for host questions, Dave Perry for dinners, Val Bragg for food donations and Gail Zimmerman for laundry needs. 
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If your birthday or anniversary or those of a family member are missing, please call the office and let us know.  You are an important part of our parish family.
)
 (
 
Rector:
      
   The Rev.  James M. Bimbi                            
Senior Warden:      Bruce Vrana 
Junior Warden:       Carolyn Joynt
Office Contacts
 
Phone:  302-994-1584 / Fax:  302-994-3778
Email:   office@stjamesmillcreek.comcastbiz.net 
  
Website:  stjamesmillcreek.org
Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 2 p.m.                            
           Tuesday – Thursday 
Closed Monday and Friday
 
       
Service Times
Sunday
- Summer Schedule
 8:00 AM Holy Eucharist
 
9:30
 AM Family Choral Eucharist
Wednesday
 10:00 AM Eucharist & Healing Service
   6:15 PM Evening Prayer Service
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) (
September Anniversaries
6th
Loretta and Bill Perry
8th
Jane and Harry White
13th
Marisa and Mark Morales
18th
Debbie & Eric Dunford
19th
Jennifer and Mark Idell
28th
Carolyn and Sean Joynt
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Summer brought us new guests at Family Promise.  We would like to thank the many volunteers who helped set up, provided the food, overnight hosts, take-down crew and those who did the laundry.  We were delighted with the musical talents of one of the young boys who played the piano for our hosts on Saturday night.
 
If you have not had the opportunity to become involved in this worthwhile ministry, there are many roles you can participate in.  It is never too late to become involved and get to know your fellow parishioners.  Our net host week is 
September 25
th
.  Look for the sign-up sheet in the bull on the Family Promise bulletin board in the Parish Hall.  Please contact Susan Winward or Jennifer Idell for host questions, Dave Perry for dinners, Val Bragg for food donations and Gail Zimmerman for laundry needs. 
 
)[image: DiocesLogoF4]


[image: ]
 (
June 1
6
th
)


[image: ]
Starting June 2nd
Services are at
8:00 AM and 9:30 AM through Labor Day
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“If we're all God's children, just think of all
the cards he gets on Father's Day.”
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Make this fun snack for a summer
pienic — and hope these ants are

the only insects aro%\

What you need:

* one box instant choco-
late pudding mix

» milk

* graham crackers

* zippered baggies

» rolling pin

» clear plastic cup

» chocolate chips, raisins
or dried cranberries

What you do:

1. Make the pudding ac-
cording to directions
on the box.

2. Put one whole graham
cracker (four rectangles)
into a zippered baggie.
Seal and crush the
crackers with a rolling
pin.

3. Fill half the plastic cup
with spoonfuls of choco-
late pudding (dirt).

4. Add the crushed graham
crackers (sand hill).

5. On the hill, place
chocolate chips, raisins
or dried cranberries
(climbing ants). Enjoy!
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Tercentennial Prelude

 

“

Eight

-

Week New Testament Bible Challenge

”

 

Ok, so last summer over

 

50 people signed up for the 90

-

Day Bible Challenge.  I will have 

to admit that it was tough at times to keep up with the amount of 

reading necessary to read 

the bible cover

-

to

-

cover in that amount of time.  It seemed like th

e Old Testament went on 

forever! F

or many 

people 

it was very unfamiliar territory

.  Wit

hout additional information 

it wa

s 

difficult to put it all together in any s

ort of comprehensive narrative.  By the time it 

came to reading the New Testament

,

 

a lot of people felt worn out.  As a result, not 

every

one completed the 90

-

Day Challenge.  I am certain, however, that all who attempted 

it received something 

positive 

for t

heir efforts.  

 

It is with this in mind that I have devised my summer reading challenge for 2013.  

It will 

be somewhat shorter in length, not as expansive in scope, and require a more manageable 

amount of daily reading time.  

Rather than a 90

-

day challeng

e, this one will be 72 days 

(eight weeks) and will focus exclusively on the four Gospels (Matthew, Mark, Luke and 

John) and other New Testament writings that reveal something about the life of the early 

Christian communities.  The daily reading selection

s 

will amount to an average of 

3

-

4 

pages a day, or a reading time of about 10 minutes.

 

The time period I’ve chos

en for our 2013 Challenge will begin on

 

Sunday, July 14

th

 

and 

end on

 

Saturday, September 7

th

.  I’ve cho

sen these days for two reasons.  F

irst, 

so

 

that I 

can get myself prepared to maintain a 72

-

day online blog of our readings 

similar to the 

one I kept

 

for last year’s challenge.  S

econd

, so that we will finish this New Testament 

Challenge the day before we kick

-

off our 300

th

 

Year celebration with a 

commemorative 

service from the 1662 Book of Common Prayer

, 

which was 

the English prayer book in use 

when St. James’ was founded

.  What better way to begin our Tercentennial than to be 

fresh off the reading of the biblical record of the Good News of Jesus C

hrist and the very 

human efforts of the first Christians to live out their faith in a new world?

 

More information on the

 

Eight

-

Week New Testament Bible Challenge

 

will be 

forthcoming, with an opportunity to sign

-

up for special email notifications and how to 

participate in the online blog.  I hope that you will join me in this journey towards our 

300

th

 

anniversary!

 

 

F

r

.

Jim Bimbi

 

A Letter from St. James

 

 

 

Mill Creek Hundred    

 

June 2012  

 

 

 

 

 

